	
	ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE MANAGING DIRECTOR OF URBAN VISION



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


ON 16TH MAY 2005


TITLE:
REQUEST FOR TRAFFIC CALMING MEASURES - DOVELEYS ROAD/ MANOR RD/ LULLINGTON RD AREA, CLAREMONT


RECOMMENDATIONS:
That Lead Member notes the content of this report and confirms the actions proposed.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
A RECENT PETITION HAS BEEN SUBMITTED RELATING TO A REQUEST FOR TRAFFIC CALMING IN THE DOVELEYS RD/ MANOR RD/ LULLINGTON RD AREA.

THE PURPOSE OF THIS REPORT IS TO INFORM THE LEAD MEMBER OF THIS REQUEST AND TO EXPLAIN THAT ACTION IS NOT CONSIDERED APPROPRIATE AT THIS PARTICULAR LOCATION.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: N/A

(Available for public inspection)


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: N/A

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING: N/A

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by: N/A

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS


Provided by: N/A

PROPERTY (if applicable): N/A

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable): N/A

	


CLIENT CONSULTED:
Yes


CONTACT OFFICER: PAUL WHITTAKER - 2696


WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S): CLAREMONT


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: N/A


DETAILS 

1.0. Councillor Cooke has recently presented a petition to the Council. The petitioners are requesting that traffic calming measures are introduced in the Doveleys Rd/ Manor Rd/ Lullington Rd area, Claremont.

1.1. A scheme of central hatched markings was implemented in February 2000 as a result of an earlier request from residents on Doveleys Road to reduce the speed of vehicles that had been recorded at 33.9mph.

1.2. A number of more up to date speed surveys have been undertaken along Doveleys Road and they have recorded average speeds of 33.6mph (almost identical to those taken before the road marking scheme).

1.3. As well as the speed surveys a number of further investigations have been undertaken and these indicate that the concern expressed by the residents has not been translated into accidents.

1.4. Lead Member will be aware that Local Safety schemes are implemented as a result of regular interrogation of the personal injury accident records provided by Greater Manchester Police. These records have been investigated and they reveal that for the last 3 years there have been 6 accidents on the roads mentioned above. However, 3 of these have occurred at the junction with Bolton Rd and 2 occurred at the junction of Doveleys Rd and Claremont Rd, with only 1 of these accidents occurring on Doveleys Rd itself.

1.5. Given the proximity of the majority of the accidents to junctions it is proposed that rather than introduce traffic calming further studies should be carried out in order to determine if there are any more appropriate measures that can be introduced.

2.0
Recommendation

2.1 The recommendation of this report is that the request for traffic calming should not be supported.  However, further investigations should be undertaken into the existing accidents in order to determine if any more appropriate measures can be implemented.
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